
 

 

 
160 East 300 South, 2nd Floor, P.O. Box 146782, Salt Lake City, Utah 84114- 

(801) 530-6674 • ocs@utah.gov • http://ocs.utah.gov 

 

GARY R. HERBERT 
Governor 

 
SPENCER J. COX 

Lieutenant Governor 
 

 

State of Utah  
DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 
Office of Consumer Services 
 
MICHELE BECK  
 Director 
 

 
 

  

 
 
To:  Public Service Commission 
 
From: The Office of Consumer Services 

Michele Beck, Director 
Danny A.C. Martinez, Utility Analyst 

 
Date: September 28, 2015 
 
Subject:  Docket 15-057-11, In the Matter of the Pass-Through Application of 

Questar Gas Company for an Adjustment in Rates and Charges for 
Natural Gas Service in Utah 

 
 Docket 15-057-12, In the Matter of the Application of Questar Gas 

Company to Amortize the Conservation Enabling Tariff Balancing Account 
 
 Docket 15-057-13, In the Matter of the Application of Questar Gas 

Company to Change the Base Distribution Non-Gas Rate and the 
Infrastructure Rate Adjustment 

 
 Docket 15-057-14, In the Matter of the Application of Questar Gas 

Company for a Tariff Change and Adjustment to the Low Income 
Assistance/Energy Assistance Rate 

 
 
Background 
 
On September 24, 2015, the Company met with representatives from the Division of 
Public Utilities (“DPU” or “Division”) and the Office of Consumer Services (“Office”) to 
discuss a correction to the Company’s filing prior to hearing.  The “Reduction for 
Interruptible Penalty” credit in the Infrastructure Rate Adjustment revenue requirement 
calculation was overstated by $57,438 due to inclusion of SNG and commodity 
components which should not have been included.  During the hearing, the Company 
indicated that they would provide updated tariff sheets reflecting the adjustment.  The 
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Office has reviewed the updated exhibits provided by the Company during the hearing 
and the tariff sheets provided on September 24th and concurs that the tariff sheets 
reflect the changes approved during the hearing by bench order. 


